
Bay Music Boosters Meeting 

12/2/2015 

Pat Murphy, Pres. 

Susan Evans, V.P. 

CaroLynn  Stradtman, Treasurer 

Iris McDonald, Corresponding Secretary 

Julie Harms, Recording Secretary 

Directors’ Reports 

Mr. Allen, BHS Band 

Thank you to Boosters for funding the jazz clinicians. The BMS jazz band and BHS stage and jazz bands 

worked hard.  Holiday concert  is 12/17 for stage, jazz  and symphonic bands. Pep band will perform 

12/9 for girls basketball v. Rocky River at 6:45 p.m. Honors band for Great Lakes Conference will be Feb. 

8. A select group of students will be chose to attend at Parma Senior High School. 

Mr. Awad, BMS Band 

Another thank you to the Boosters for the Jazz clinic. The middle school kids really liked working with 

the high schoolers. 6th grade caroling will be videotaped during class meetings on 12/9, 10, 11. Holiday 

Orchestra 12/ at 6:30. Holiday band concert 12/16 jazz and 7/8 grade bands. Thank you to volunteers 

Angie Finicle, Michelle Moore and  Alexis Oster for fitting kids for concert blazers. 

Mrs. Singler, BMS and BHS Orchestra 

BHS solo/ensemble competition forms due 12/10. BMS Orchestra concert 12/15 at 6:30 4-8th grade. 

Chairperson is needed for dessert reception. Then at 8 p.m. the Chamber Orchestra and BHS Orchestra 

will perform. There will be an orchestra alumni dessert –a-thon from 7-9 p.m. at Bob Evans in Westlake. 

The Honors Quartet performed for the Bay Village Garden Club in the summer and received a thank you 

and donation. The Honors Quartet and Choraleers also performed for the Bay Village Holiday homes 

tour and received a $200 donation to Boosters. 

Mrs. Rohlke, Rockettes 

Will perform at boys basketball game. Tryouts for 2016-2017 Rockettes will be before spring break. 

Treasurer’s Report, Mrs. Stradtman 

Income to date has been added. Expenses are coming in at or under budget. Will be using PayPal for 

Choral Holiday concert on 12/13 and 14. 



Corresponding secretary, Mrs. McDonald 

PayPal system for Choral Holiday Concert has been set up. 

Uniform Chair, Angie Finicle 

The uniforms ordered at the beginning of the year were due in mid-November but have not arrived. The 

Home Ec department will be repairing 40 pairs of  pants and then they will go to the cleaners.  Need to 

purchase 2o hats. Liese Nainiger has a contact to try to clean them first.  May need 30-40 hats for next 

year and we will need to know by Jan. how many more to buy. Request that  a sponsor for the gig bags 

be found in exchange for a small ad on the bag. Should order additional uniforms for next year now. 

  

Old business 

Mr. Murphy 

Thank you to Angie and Amy Wirtz for clean up and organization of all uniforms.  

Mrs. McDonald  

A banner has been designed by Joanne Kilbane. It is a 2 ½ x 4 feet indoor /outdoor sign that can hang in 

front of a table. The board continues to work on a long term planning document. Thank you to Pat for 

putting up the holiday decorations. 

New business  

Dave Johnson 

Suggestions are needed for solo/ensemble accompanists because it is hard to find one. Mr. Allen 

referred him to the Booster website for the list. 

Fundraising 

Mrs. McDonald introduced two volunteers for the Ballroom Blitz fundraiser:  Carrie Beatty and Tracy 

Diebel. The theme idea is 50s rockabilly, Happy Days with B Spot catering. Mr. Allen said he will  find 

appropriate music. Mr. Murphy is contacting Brian Fowler as possible MC. Future fundraising at Vosh as 

well. 

Kathy McPhillips  

All students will be fitted for tuxedos by Dec. 3, 2015. 

Adjourned 7:55 p.m. 

 


